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..éxpeditious, .poor wean,"for 'she received just ona .

farthing. for 'every hundred packages shamade l'

There'are 'otbers 'besidas the' tantalizing; tile­
makers and the saucy cigarreras who are.rebellious.

te> the: drowsy infiuences,ofclime, and ,profanely

. work~the gipsies andthe beggars. Ther~ are sorne

of the' former here, though not so many· as in the.
pages' of :Mtirray.· The excessively dirty' and. ex­

tremely. picturesque race, ,with' parchment skins

and high cheek~bones; ls dying out.· A few'stray'

members of the tribe remain in. the remotest and

raggedest párt Of the transR?ntine s.~burb, ·and
shear :mules, cope horses, and do tinkering jobs

gen~rally;' :fillmg in their spare tímewitb. petty

larceny.· .Their .women shlfffie cards and tell ..for- .

tunes." A ·splendid. people they· 'are, .those gipsies

-in Borrow's book and on canvas. In prívate lifa

their society "ls. not· to be courted. If you do not

want to' see themJ they are sure to turn up; if you.
do, . as 1 did, you' must look Jor .them, and' not .

always with success. ·1 carne across but onedqring

my stay in Spain-a yeÍlow girl who wa~ eager to
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exhibit her, pa.lmistry at my expense.in the ini.­
-mense: coffee-houseunder the Fonda de Paris at
-Madrid~all(i she 1eft a strong impression .on my

mind of having been own sister t~ a persuasive

prophetess who once cozened me of half·a-crown

on the towing-path at Putneyat the 'Varsity boat-
raee on the Thames. Your hopes of -assisting at

a gipsy ,dance at Seville will be' disappointed. If .', ::11

JOU give acourier two pounds sterling, he may be

able to improvise you oue; a packoffilthy, J¡ouyj

~e~ and women ~ill execute 'epi1eptic, sa1tatory I y General, : ¡I

movements before you-not the Esmera1~adance; - , \ . ' /1

D but 1e'Yd swaJing of the bodyfrom- the hips, and "
'vehem'encontortions; arid finally o~e'creature wil1
throw her handkerchief at your feet. ' A well~bred'

caballero will fiU the handkerc~ef" with shining
dollars, 'and hand, it back to her witha bow.. This,

dance is work, downright hard work; but, it is a

dance for money. Mammon, not Terpsichor~" is,

the genius' to whom worship is paid. The'meridi-
ca~ts 'toil as' h~rd at their tr,~de as, those dancing

I gipsies. I counted fift.y-seven in a 8hort morning
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. walk~some .rob~st and' so~e. well-dr~ssed, with
the well-~cted ~eekness of genteel poverty. The
crippl~s, the deformed, the adults with baby arms

. and the jumping Billy-the-Bowls<;lould not be .

paralleled out of .Soutli Italy. From the assortment
co~ld be furnished Burns's "Holy Fair" and' t4e
Pattern in "Peep o'Day" twice over? with some~

thing to leave. They are all. past-masters and

mistresses in the .art of petitioning; they a~e pro­

fesso~s ?f physiognomy like Lavltter, and can tell­

at a glance a face which ought, to belong to a
charitable mortal; and then: wha~ 3i comma,nd they
have .of the gamut of 1ungs, from the ~hine,the

wheedle, and the snuffie, t? the unctuous, droning.

prayer or the fierce m~lediction ! .

. Still~beggars, gipsies, heat, and lazines~ to the
, .

contrary notwithstanding-Seville is delectable, and

a ~arvel in its gardens and g:roves, its flowers and'
fruit, its fountains and fish-pools,' its soft c1im:ate

and soft people, its' languorous repose and silvery

. tinkles .to prayer. ,Seville is romance.. ' Shall.it

ever be mine again t6 liebeneath. the' shade of its '

ne al'
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secuiar orange-trees, and· blink at clustering shafts

of marble tipped with silversun-rays, and dream
dreams? As 1 write, methinks to my ear rises the
cry of-the guardian ofthe night, the last 1 heard

as 1 left, half warning, half supplication: "Ave

.Maria Purissima, las diez han dado."
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